Woodstock Neighborhood Association, Sept. 4, 2013 

Attending (28):  Elisa Edgington, Kurt Nordback, Virginia Petersen, Greg Woodruff, Michael Thomas, Nicole Craigmiles, David Fisher, Mike Cerbone, Tristan J. Tarwater, Chuck Coulter, Chris Contolini, Kristin Lee, Ronda Bonney, Rick Faber, Craig Overbey, Katherine Anderson, Kevin Myers, Merrilee Spence, Jeannette Elliott, Terry Griffiths, Carole Uhte, Ben Ierien, Brianna Weaver, Chrystal Brim, Kristin Doherty, Dan Loch, Meleah Noland, Elizabeth Ussher Groff

In the “mirror room” of the WCC, Elisa Edgington, Vice Chair, presiding in absence of Chairperson Becky Luening, began introductions and Ice Breaker – “What did you enjoy most this summer?”
Minutes were approved after Elizabeth made a correction regarding MITP money. An amendment was made at the request of Carolyn Thurman (in absentia) noting that land use should consider the role bus #75 plays in neighborhood density. See Aug. minutes for details.

Crime Report: Katherine Anderson asked if anyone had been a victim of punctured/slashed tires, as have many SE Portland neighbors. Kevin Myers raised his hand. The vandalism takes place late at night or early morning, most frequently on the tires next to the curb.  Tire first appears just to be low, but after driving it goes flat creating a hazard.  One Les Schwab store reported they have replaced tires for 5-10 people per day in a two-month period. If possible, park car in driveway or garage rather than on the street. This crime can be reported online.  Crime prevention supports the manager at the Les Schwab store encouraging customers to report on their Smartphone while waiting for tire replacement. 
Library:  Carol Uhte reported that “Not So Spooky Stories” will be read on Halloween afternoon, Oct. 31, 4-4:45pm by former children’s librarian Joan Smith who is well loved in this role and will return for the event. Library staff would like to know what needs it can fulfill for its patrons. 
Reed College:  Kevin Myers said Sat., Sept. 21 is Community Day celebrating the opening of the new performing arts building on the west end of campus. There will be a 5K run to raise money for Lewis, Duniway, Woodstock and Grout Elementary schools, with a pancake breakfast for $4.95, or free for those who are registered for the run. A Dog Show sponsored by the Eastmoreland Neighborhood Assn. will take place on the Quad at 2pm.  Myers added that hundreds of salmon have spawned in the restored creek.  See this and more at www.reed.edu. 

WCBA:  Kevin Myers, who attends WCBA meetings, reported that WCBA President Damon Philpot is hoping to “brand” Woodstock, looking for identifying characteristics.  WCBA meets every 2nd Tues., 9:30am, Woodstock Library. Go to back door.

Fenders Moto Café: Michael Thomas, new owner of Mickey Finn’s, was present to talk about the business he and his wife, Berenice Kolber-Thomas, are planning. He began by giving background about himself and then described the restaurant that will have vintage motorcycles as a theme and décor. He said it will not be a biker bar, but a family friendly restaurant whose interior will be transformed by his interior decorator wife.  They plan to open the second week of October. See article in the BEE for more details.
Habitat Presentation: Brianna Weaver, Outreach Coordinator for the Habitat for Humanity Restore located at 10445 SE Cherry Blossom Dr. near Mall 205 that is run with 50% volunteer help.  Restore is a discount retail outlet open to the public, selling donated new and gently used building materials, appliances and furniture at greatly reduced prices. All of the profits from ReStore are used to support Habitat for Humanity home building projects in the Greater Portland area. Restore will even go to a home to remove cabinets for a donation to Habitat, with a small fee charged to cover insurance.  Explore volunteer opportunities in the community at www.pdxrestore.org.

Land Use: The LUC met on Aug. 21 to discuss the planned unit development across from Lewis School. The developer wants to add three more structures like the new tall housing unit recently built on the property. Since then the topic of land use has been the proposed Fender Moto Café (currently Mickey Finn’s) for which Land Use Chairperson Terry Griffiths wrote a Good Neighbor Agreement that will be reviewed and signed by owners and WNA in the near future. New business applications can be found at www.portlandonline.com/oni. Click on “liquor licensing” to see all liquor license applications. Katherine Anderson sent the Fenders application to nearby neighbors, some of whom were present at the WNA meeting. Chuck Coulter, who lives near Mickey Finn’s, said there may be a need for coordination with other businesses in the building regarding possible parking problems. The next land use meeting will be Wed., Sept 18, 7pm at the WCC.  Vic Remmers will discuss development of the gateway block at SE Cesar Chavez and Woodstock Blvd.
Sustainability Committee:  Rick Faber, resident arborist and street tree inventory leader, announced two upcoming workdays: Thurs. Sept. 5 and Sat. Sept. 21. Both workdays will begin at 8:15am with volunteers meeting at Woodstock Park.  Two thirds of the neighborhood has been covered in the three workdays held so far to do the inventory, documenting types and condition of trees.  Each tree team is assigned to 2-3 blocks. 
      The Sustainability Committee is planning a Halloween event on Oct. 31st with a harvest theme.  The event will kick off with Not So Spooky Stories at 4pm at the library then trick or treaters and parents will make their way to the Community Center where there will be games and light refreshments.  Organizer Elisa Edgington passed around a volunteer sign-up sheet for help with decorations/prep, set-up, food, games, craft activity leader, greeter/floater, cleanup and donations. To help contact Elisa at:  mrsedge24@yahoo.com. 
Announcements:  

· Movies in the Park was a big success although organizers have thoughts about how to improve it next year. Enough money was raised through business sponsorships to reimburse PP&R for the cost of putting it on.

· A small committee is planning a Spring Woodstock Garden Tour as a benefit for WNA.  Anyone who would like to help organize should contact Sara Kirschenbaum 503-250-2491 or sarakirschenbaum@gmail.com.
· On Sat., Sept. 14, 10:30-3:00 there will be a Depave project at Lewis Elementary.  A rain garden and raised beds will replace pavement.

· Quarterly board meeting will be Tues. Sept 10 at Laughing Planet, 6:30pm socializing and dinner, 7pm meeting.

· Meeting was adjourned at 8:40pm

    Minutes submitted by Elizabeth Ussher Groff and Terry Griffiths

